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“But my God shall supply all your need according to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus.”  Phil. 4:19 
 

Dear Pastor, church, family and praying friends, 
 

I want to take just a moment to say a huge "Thank you!" for your prayers for our need of a vehicle after the 
engine blew on our car.  By God's amazing grace, according to His glorious riches, and through the love of 
many brothers & sisters in Christ, the need has been met!  We praise God and rejoice for the 5,000 miles 
driven in the last 5 weeks!  

 
A prayer and a fleece for Zambia…  

A need to make a trip to Zambia has come up at short notice, to travel with one of our veteran missionaries 

who has lived in Zambia, faithfully overseen that work for 10 years, and continues to do so!  The trip is to 

see the work and visit our national missionary, Brother Caphias, who has faithfully served for over 6 years, 

seeing many prisons opened.  Sadly, due to terminal illness & our veteran missionary's wife being called 

home to heaven, it has been some time since a visit to Zambia has been possible.  I would dearly like to make 

this trip, first to meet Brother Caphias and encourage him in the Lord and in his work, and also to 

accompany our dear brother who will be making his first trip without his wife.  

 

Would you kindly pray about helping with this need?  The trip cost will be $2,500. The trip date is set for 

September 7.  I am asking the Lord for His favour and praying that He might meet this need in the next 2 

weeks.  Should the Lord lead you to give and have a part in this trip, please send financial help to Rock Of 

Ages Ministries and Account #114.  If you would like more details, please do contact me.  Thank you!  

 

A wonderful Saviour as we seek new ground!  

The Lord allowed me to make a safe visit to Hungary and also into Ukraine, where God allowed me to take 

Brother Walter Terrell, who serves with ROA reaching the public schools, now working with me on the 

International Team.  God allowed us to meet two Pastors in Hungary who want to see the schools In there 

areas reached for Christ!  GLORY TO GOD!  Please pray as we continue to work with these men of God to see 

new ground broken!   Brother Terrella also visited our missionary in Guatemala, where we are working to 

the same goal!   Please join us In prayer for the remainder of 2023 as we work through several things to see 

these works begin!  AMEN!  

may the grace and blessing of God be with you, and thank you for praying for us! AMEN!  

 
 
 

Praise:        Prayer Requests: 

•  Safe visits to Hungary & Ukraine!       • $2,500 for the need to go to Zambia  
• Answered prayers for a vehicle!    • New ministry opportunity In Hungary  

      & Guatemala  

July-August, 2023 


